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January 5, 2022

Food for Thought
“It seems like everything sleeps in winter, but it’s really a time of 
renewal and reflection.”
Elizabeth Camden

Superintendent’s Corner
As we work together through the current spike in Covid cases, 
the district will be providing a summarized Covid report that will 
indicate the number of staff, as well as, student cases in each 
school and location. With the vast majority of close contacts 
being family/household members, only close contacts directly 
from the classroom, other school settings, bus or office will be 
indicated.

News from Deputy Superintendent/Business 
Dr. Joseph Centamore 
I hope the start of the New Year finds you and yours safe and 
healthy.
 
Due to the current spike in Covid cases, the district is moving 
the January winter concerts and theater productions into Feb-
ruary. We are hopeful that these few extra weeks will provide 
additional time for conditions to become more conducive.
 
The new schedule is as follows:
 
Concerts
Maplewood Concerts: 
Wednesday, February 2 (Whitman PAC)
	 Orchestra: 6:30 pm
	 Chorus: 7 pm
	 Band: 7:30 pm
 
Birchwood Concerts: 
Thursday, February 3 (Whitman PAC)
	 Orchestra: 6:30 pm
	 Chorus: 7 pm
	 Band: 7:30 pm
 
Silas Wood Concerts: 
Monday, February 7
	 Chorus: 6:30 pm (Whitman PAC)
	 Band: 7:10 pm (Whitman North Gym)
	 Orchestra: 7:45 pm (Whitman North Gym)
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Theater Productions
Birchwood & Maplewood Theater Productions: 
Saturday, February 12 (Whitman PAC)
	 Birchwood: 12 pm
	 Maplewood: 3 pm
 
Wishing everyone a happy and especially a healthy 2022!

News from Assistant Superintendent for 
Curriculum & Instruction, Dr. John Murphy 
& Dr. Gayle Steele
I-Ready Testing
Students in Grades K-8 will be taking the i-Ready Reading and 
Math Diagnostic Assessments starting next week. All schools 
will designate times for each class to take the diagnostic during 
the assigned testing window. The data received from this diag-
nostic assessment provides teachers with valuable information 
regarding each student’s academic progress, which is used to 
influence and individualize instruction. Student performance on 
this assessment will dictate their lessons and learning while us-
ing the My Path Individualized Instructional tool. This along with 
classroom assignments and other benchmark assessments pro-
vide us with data from various resources that help to create an 
informative and well-rounded curricular path for each child. 

AP Informational Night
On Thursday, January 13, 2022, at 7:00 PM Walt Whitman 
High School will be conducting an Advanced Placement In-
formation Night for interested students and parents where the 
district will discuss the many options and pathways that your 
child can participate in, depending upon their academic inter-
ests. The Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum & Instruction, 
parent within the community, and former Walt Whitman High 
School Principal, Dr. John Murphy will be our guest speaker for 
the evening, discussing the benefits and obstacles associated 
with Advanced Placement courses.  We encourage all to attend!

COVID Case Form on Website
In an effort to expedite  the Covid-19 contact tracing process, 
as well as gather information from parents and staff members, 
South Huntington School District has recently created a Goo-
gle survey that allows individuals or families infected with the 
Covid-19 virus to provide updated information of a positive result 
of a student/staff member in a quick and easy manner.

Please see the link below, or visit the district website’s main 
page, to input any information of a positive Covid case. This 
form does not replace a parent’s ability to communicate directly 
with their child’s principal or for a staff member to communicate 
directly with their supervisor.  

SHUFSD COVID CASE FORM

Chromebook Repair- Each school is staffed with IT support 
during school hours. If any students have issues with their de-
vice, they can fill out a GetHelp ticket in ClassLink at any time. 
For more information on IT help, please click here.     
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Some Thoughts from Assistant Superintendent 
for Student Services April Poprilo 
Event Reminders:   Please join Partners for Transition on 
Wednesday, January 5th at 7 pm.   The virtual presentation 
will focus on giving parents of students with special needs 
advisement to develop self-advocacy and self-determination 
skills for their children.   Save the date for the SEPTA meet-
ing scheduled on Wednesday, January 19th, Mrs. Siragusa 
will be presenting at SEPTA’s monthly meeting about tran-
sition planning. If you have any questions about these up-
coming events, please contact Mrs. Michelle Siragusa, Tran-
sition and Vocational Specialist, 631-812-3871, msirgausa@
shufsd.org.  

News from David Barth, Supervisor of 
Physical Education, Health, Athletics & 
Recreation
We are at the mid-way point of our Walt Whitman High School 
Winter schedule.  Currently, our Varsity Girls Basketball team 
sits at 8-0 and a top League 2, our Varsity Cheerleading is 
ranked 3rd out of 18 teams in their division and our Varsity 
Boys Swim team is undefeated and in 1st place.  Visit Sec-
tionxi.org to see all team’s standings!  
 
Congratulations to our winter athletes who were named to 
Newsday’s Top Pre-season Players list!  Junior, Lizzie Sch-
reiber, Indoor Track; Senior Joseph Tonna, Swimming; 
Sophomore, Iris Hoffman, Basketball.   Congratulations to 
our varsity boys swim team who had a historic win over swim-
ming and diving powerhouse Half Hollow Hills, 98-85.  
 
Stimson Middle School Winter II Registration is now open 
on Final Forms (https://southhuntington-ny.finalforms.com/) 
for Wrestling, Boys Volleyball, and Girls Basketball.  Tryouts 
start on January 18, 2022.
 
Visit our Athletics website for updated scores, sports offered 
coach’s, contact information, and more.   All events taking 
place in the Walt Whitman North Gym, South Gym, and on 
the Turf Field will be live-streamed on the NFHS Network 
(www.NFHSNetwork.com).  Make sure to follow the Athletics 
department on both Twitter and Instagram (@WaltWhitma-
nAD) for updates and highlights from the season.  Go Wild-
cats!

News from Mr. Kenneth Costa, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
Over the next few weeks the high school Guidance Counsel-
ors will be meeting with their students to discuss the sched-
uling process for the 2022-2023 school year.  Please take a 
few minutes to review the courses offered next year in the 
Walt Whitman Course Catalog.  The link for the course offer-
ings can be found on our Guidance webpage.

	 • The Guidance Department’s students meeting 
space received a new facelift this year with new furniture and 
a fresh coat of paint.  This space is utilized by the guidance 
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counselors for parent/student meetings and student seminars 
with college representatives.

	 • The NY State Regents exams will not be offered in Jan-
uary this year.  We will follow normal class schedules during the 
traditional Regents week of January 24 -28.  Individual course 
will be administering midterm or final exams during this week.  

Upcoming Events:
RESCHEDULED: AP Information Night: Thursday, January 
13 at 7:00PM in the Forum.  We encourage all families to attend 
to gain better knowledge of AP coursework and how it relates to 
the college admission process. 

RESCHEDULED: 8th Grade Parent Orientation: Thursday, 
January 20, 2022 in the Performing Arts Center from 7:00 – 9:00 
p.m.  

RESCHEDULED: Whitman Today: Friday, January 21, 2022 in 
the Forum from 8:25 – 11:40 a.m.	

On behalf of the staff at Walt Whitman High School, we wish 
you and your family a happy holiday season and a happy and 
healthy New Year! 

News from Mr. Eddie Smith, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
The entire Stimson family would like to wish the South Hunting-
ton community a Happy New Year.  As I reflect on 2021 I am so 
proud of the amazing work and dedication of our students and 
staff.  Just before the holiday break our students took the stage 
in the Performing Arts Center and North Gym for two amazing 
concert performances.  I am so thankful to be part of such an 
amazing and supportive community.   Every year, I, like many 
of you, make a few resolutions.  I promise this year not to get 
distracted by the daily grind and to continually recognize how 
special my life is because of my family (my Smith one and my 
South Huntington one).  I know that 2022 is off to a rocky start 
but that will not distract us from all the wonderful opportunities 
that await us.  Happy 2022 South Huntington!

News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
“Year’s end is neither an end nor a beginning but a going on, 
with all the wisdom that experience can instill in us.”  ― Ameri-
can Author/Journalist/Naturalist Hal Borland

Happy New Year to One and All – let’s make 2022 a fantastic 
year! 
We are awed and more appreciative than we can say to ev-
eryone who so generously donated to our Holiday Giving Tree. 
Your kindness helped bring the true holiday spirit to many in 
need. Our humble thanks to one and all who contributed.

Drumroll please! The winners of the 2021 Silas Wood Ginger-
bread Decorating contest are: Fabulous First Place goes to 
Giovani Gariglio; Super Second Place Award was won by Jack-
son King  and Thrilling Third Place was awarded to Emma So-
limeno.  I hope all participants enjoyed decorating their houses 
as much as the Toto family did!

Michael L. McCarthy, P.C
Attorney and Counselor at Law
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We will be administering the  i-Ready  Reading Diagnostic on 
Thursday, January 20.  We will administer the i-Ready Math Di-
agnostic on Friday, January 21. As you may know, i-Ready pro-
vides a diagnostic assessment designed to provide teachers with 
actionable insight into student needs, offering a complete picture 
of student performance and growth. Our school-day periods will 
be adjusted for the days of the  i-ready diagnostics, so we are 
providing our adjusted bell schedule for your reference.

Coming soon – The Silas Wood v. Stimson DODGEBALL TOUR-
NAMENT! Forms must be turned in no later than January 15, so 
gather your Team of 6 players, pick your name, pay your fee, 
and have some fun! Fliers can be picked up from the table right 
outside our Front Office.

Our Silas Wood families all look forward to a fantastic, healthy, 
and happy 2022! Stay well, and wear your masks!

  

News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
Later in January, our Birchwood students will be taking their 
i-Ready Winter Diagnostic.

Our Winter concert has been rescheduled to Thursday, February 
3rd. More information to follow.

The Musical Theater performance has been rescheduled to Sat-
urday, February 12th.

Please have your children prepared for outdoor recess and out-
side classroom time by bringing jackets, gloves, and hats with 
them to school every day. We will go outside whenever the tem-
perature is above 32 degrees. It is also helpful to have all items 
labeled with your child’s name so we can return any items that 
get misplaced.

If you have not returned your child’s Emergency Dismissal Form, 
please do so as soon as possible. It is important that in case of 
an emergency early dismissal the bus driver knows who can take 
your child off the bus if you are unable to make it to the bus stop. 
If we do not have a form and you are not at the stop, your child 
will come back to Birchwood to wait until you can pick them up

News from Mr. William Hender, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School
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As we enter 2022, we are all excited for what the new year has 
to bring here at Maplewood Intermediate School.  Students and 
staff have been discussing their New Year’s Resolutions and set-
ting goals within their classrooms.  To add a little excitement to 
the week, our Student Council is pleased to announce that this 
Friday, January 7th will be Crazy Hair Day!

Next week the fun continues in the area of technology, as our 
4th graders will begin our before-school Coding Club.  Fourth 
Graders will also have the opportunity to begin their “Lego We 
Do” unit with Mrs. D’Elia.  In the area of mathematics, our Third 
Graders are working on perfecting those multiplication skills as 
our Fifth Graders continue their work with fractions.  As you can 
see, everyone is very busy learning at Maplewood.

Stay tuned for next week’s news as we discuss the exciting virtual 
family fun events the Maplewood PTA has planned.  

News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center

Happy New Year to our Oakwood Family!

Oakwood would like to welcome all of our students, staff and fam-
ilies back after the Winter break! We are so excited to see our 
students and staff back at Oakwood! We hope everyone had an 
enjoyable and restful break.   We are looking forward to all the 
wonderful things 2022 has in store for Oakwood!

Our Student Council continues to recognize two outstanding 
members of the Oakwood Family.  This week, the Student Coun-
cil “Gratitude Board” has recognized Ms.Gardner, one of Oak-
wood’s paraprofessionals and Ms. Meade, one of Oakwood’s 
Grandparent volunteers!   We thank them for always supporting 
the Oakwood Family!

We would like to thank the School Nutrition Services Department 
for their amazing work on the Cookie Decorating Kits in collabo-
ration with the Oakwood PTA! This special project helped create 
a new fundraiser that was a real gift before the holidays!

As mentioned previously, our students will be bringing their 
Chromebooks back and forth over the next two weeks.  We ask 
that the Chromebook chargers stay at home for these two weeks 
and be used to charge the Chromebook each evening so it is 
charged and ready for the next day in school. Our plan is to have 
students return the chargers on January 18th.  If anything chang-
es with our plan; we will communicate this as the date gets closer.

We are excited to announce that the Oakwood PTA is hosting a 
Winter Book Fair during the week of January 24th! More informa-
tion will be coming soon on this special week!

Our Oakwood students are continuing to earn paper pom-poms 
for exhibiting positive character traits.  Our classes have visited 
the Kindness Store to redeem their pom poms before the break!  
Please continue to encourage your child to continue to be safe, 
respectful and responsible in school.
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Oakwood is posting new pictures on our social media accounts 
on Instagram and Twitter!  We are very excited to share all of the 
wonderful things happening to enhance and build on our home-
school connection!  If you are interested in following us, please 
see the information below:

Instagram: oakwood_primary_center
Twitter: @Oakwood_PC
Have a fabulous week ahead!
#theoakwoodway

News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
Happy New Year to all of our Countrywood families, faculty and 
friends.   We hope that 2022 brings nothing but health, safety, 
and happiness to everyone.  While I am sure that many of the 
festivities were muted this year, we hope that the holiday break 
offered everyone some time to spend with family and friends 
(both virtually and in person).   

As we work together to weather the uptick in COVID cases we 
wanted to remind everyone of the importance of keeping your 
children home if s/he is not feeling well and also reporting both 
positive cases as well as quarantine situations to the school via 
the links that I shared out via Parent Square on Sunday night.  
As always, if you have any questions or need assistance please 
reach out to us at the school.   

A reminder that this Friday’s PTA family event has been post-
poned, we will be rescheduling for a later date and will of course 
communicate this with our families as soon as a new date has 
been solidified. While we are taking any/all safety precautions 
possible it seemed prudent to delay this event for now.

In order to allow our students as much fresh air as possible, 
please be reminded that, whenever possible, students will be 
going outside for recess.  With this in mind, please send your 
children dressed for the weather of the day.  If it is too cold, or 
wet, we will obviously shift to an indoor recess program.    Please 
be sure to label hats, coats, and gloves so that they can be easi-
ly returned should they be misplaced during the school day. 

We realize that these are challenging times for us all, both per-
sonally and professionally and we never take for granted the 
wonderful home/school partnership that exists here in South 
Huntington and at Countrywood. We thank you for your support 
and cooperation as we work collectively to keep our students, 
staff and families safe.  

Wishing everyone a wonderful week ahead.   Again, Happy & 
Healthy New Year to all!

News from South Huntington Educational 
Foundation, SHEF
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	 2022… the long days of winter and snow still ahead of 
us… and we thought you’d look forward to it that much more with 
some fundraising fun and entertainment to look forward to! 

	 Have art, music and technology blend together in the 
comfort of your own home with a new 55” Samsung 4k smart 
tv for all your viewing apps, movies, gaming and more!   Visit  
SHEFINC.ORG to enter January’s raffle for your chance to win 
in time for the big game and winter break. Winner will be an-
nounced on Facebook and Instagram on January 31!
 

	 And save some room to eat for a good cause! Monday, 
January 17 (MLK Jr. Day) from 4 - 8 p.m. at Chipotle… 33 % 
of all your orders will support SHEF… who supports all Wildcats 
K-12 from music and the arts to sciences, technology and so 
much more!
 

News from SEPTA – Maureen Basedow
Happy and Healthy New Year to all from Special Education PTA.  
We would love to see you at our first meeting of the new year on 
Wednesday January 19th, 2022.  If you have not done so, please 
become a member of SEPTA!!  

The Weeks to Come
Please log on to your school’s website and social media ac-
counts for more information.
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New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com
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SEPTA 
2021-22

Membership 
Form

Spanish

Community and School District Flyers 
In an effort to make our weekly newsletter more convenient, each of the 
flyers we receive are listed below. Click on the one that interests you 
and you will be automatically linked to that flyer.
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https://cdn.sanity.io/files/0mhd58v5/production/bfc376fc503ccdf502ffeee1d3d56dac423fecec.pdf
http://hiddensmiles.com/
https://hiddensmiles.com/
https://cdn.sanity.io/files/0mhd58v5/production/0a8fe1b51d559733b6e705514797d7031d972568.png
https://cdn.sanity.io/files/0mhd58v5/production/bf93fea92e9aeaf8cb3e0de1943729f434b16185.pdf
https://cdn.sanity.io/files/0mhd58v5/production/d93a74b6a908336ce4fee08dc36e71ae982c3308.pdf
https://cdn.sanity.io/files/0mhd58v5/production/20be01d132c5d4547d7904aa0503a97363f92ad6.docx
https://cdn.sanity.io/files/0mhd58v5/production/4e9682889aff0f012122c7018a9b6fe7c0014fd2.pdf
http://zaroscafe.com
http://www.zaroscafe.com/


1 Schwab Road 
Huntington Station, NY 11746

http://www.huntingtonhelps.com
https://huntingtonhelps.com/
http://www.springfieldrepair.com/
https://www.springfieldrepair.com/
http://www.amypodhurstacupuncture.com/
http://www.huntingtonjeep.com
http://www.brendelsofnewyork.com
https://www.brendelsbagels.com/
http://www.ftc.edu
http://www.leaguelineup.com/welcome.asp?url=sthstebaseball
http://www.TSHCamp.com
https://smythnora.com
http://www.northshoredance.net
http://www.hbcsoccer.com
http://www.mathnasium.com/huntington
http://www.thelighting-gallery.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Educator_App_(1).pdf
https://www2.raymourflanigan.com/store/ny/long-island-farmingdale-north.html
http://www.puzzlebreakLI.com
http://www.teachersFCU.org
https://www.teachersfcu.org//pages/index.php


COASTLINE POOLS & SPAS

250 W. JERICHO TPKE.
HUNTINGTON STATION, 

NY 11746
631-351-4571

www.coastlinepool.com

http://www.huntingtontaxes.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Gustozo_Pizza_Ad_Master.pdf
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.longislandhealingartslearningcenter.com
https://www.longislandhealingartslearningcenter.com/
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.westhillsdentistry.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Hope_to_dream.pdf
https://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Hope_to_dream.pdf
http://li-orthopedicsolutions.com/
https://li-orthopedicsolutions.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/LittleLeagueSmallFryOffer.pdf
https://stores.barnesandnoble.com/store/2327?view=
https://adventureland.us/
https://adventureland.us/
http://www.embroidme-huntington.com
https://embroidme-huntington.com/
http://www.skuffyautobody.com
http://www.huntingtonmazda.com
http://www.GCMazda.com
http://www.ten-tigers.com
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Dont-Stop-Dancin/445562322148950


New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

Supports 
South

Huntington
Schools

482 Walt Whitman Road
Melville NY, 11747

One Free Session
Good for You 
and a Friend

(first time guests and local 
residents only)

Melville Location
500 Walt Whitman Road

Melville, NY 11747
631-683-8311

http://www.suffolkCountyAcupuncture.com
https://suffolkcountyacupuncture.com/
http://www.zwangerpesiri.com/
http://zprad.com
http://FaustHarrisonPianos.com
https://faustharrisonpianos.com/
http://www.uncleg.com/
https://www.gohealthuc.com/nyc/long-island/huntington-station
https://huntington.northwell.edu/orthopedics
http://www.huntingtonhondacars.com/tcd/home/?tcdkwid=241213330&tcdcmpid=469249&tcdadid=74562940502&locale=en_US&gclid=CIud6KuD-84CFdgNgQodNCIMfw
https://www.huntingtonhondacars.com/tcd/home/?tcdkwid=241213330&tcdcmpid=469249&tcdadid=74562940502&locale=en_US&gclid=CIud6KuD-84CFdgNgQodNCIMfw
http://locations.jambajuice.com/ny/huntington/1100-e.-jericho-turnpike.html
https://www.orangetheoryfitness.com/
http://www.waltwhitman.org
https://www.coastalcabinetworks.com/

